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Abstract 

Introduction: This study uses the most recent data from the nationally 
representative National Youth Tobacco Survey (NYTS) to examine the use of 
alternative tobacco products among U.S. cigarette smokers and non-cigarette 
smokers aged 14–17. Alternative tobacco product use is defined as use of one 
or more of the following products: smokeless tobacco, cigars, pipes, bidis, or 
kreteks. 

Methods: Using the results from the 2004, 2006, and 2009 NYTS, multivariate 
logistic regressions were used to investigate separately the extent of alternative 
tobacco product use in current cigarette smokers and in those who reported not 
smoking cigarettes controlling for demographic and other independent 
influences. 

Results: The results indicate that for adolescent smokers and nonsmokers, the 
use of one type of alternative tobacco product made it much more likely the 
individual would use one or more of the other alternative tobacco products. 
Non-cigarette smokers using these tobacco products appeared to exhibit 
symptoms of nicotine dependence comparable to those of cigarette smokers. 

Conclusions: More information on adolescent use of alternative tobacco 
products is needed. Current cigarette use declined 3.4% annually over 2004–
2009 for the NYTS 14- to 17-year-old population, but this cohort’s use of 
alternative tobacco products was unchanged. The number of adolescents aged 
14–17 who did not smoke cigarettes but used alternative tobacco products 
increased 5.9% per year over the same period. Current surveillance measures 
need to be expanded in order to gain a more comprehensive understanding of 
adolescent alternative tobacco use. 
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